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oh the peace and joy of dwelling with our Lord.  to 
have Him be the last thoughts at night and the first 
thoughts upon awaking.  then to have Him fill the 
moments of the day as time allows, confident that He is 
there with you always, guiding each step and decision.  
this is that peace which passes understanding.  this is 
that joy unspeakable and full of glory.  this is that 
personal, intimate relationship He seeks with each of 
us.

yes, i feel His presence as i drift off into sleep, 
entering that realm which hovers between life and 
death.  sleep is much needed, but it really is a taste 
of death.  the bible even refers to death as sleep.  
"behold, i tell you a mystery: we shall not all sleep, 
but we shall all be changed - in a moment, in the 
twinkling of an eye, at the last trumpet."  1v cor 
15:51-52   even the lips of our Lord confirmed this 
when the ruler of the synagogue was told his daughter 
had died.  "do not weep; she is not dead, but 
sleeping."  luke 8:52  yes, sleeping the sleep of death 
which only He could awaken from.

the marvelous truth is, though there may be death in 
this world, there is no death in Him.  there is only 
life.  He has triumphed over death.  "o death, where is 
thy sting?  o grave, where is thy victory?"  1 cor 
15:55  makes one wonder if there will even be a place 
for sleep in our new habitation.  when we are no longer 
hindered by these bodies, will sleep be needed.

i once heard an elder say, "our spirits do not age, 



they only mature".  in the same mode, there may be 
times of rest, but sleep?  if we speculate even a 
little further, did adam even require sleep before God 
put him to sleep to create eve.  could that act have 
been the creation of sleep?

how my heart aches for those who do not know Him.  yes, 
there are those who choose not to know Him.  they go 
along, confident they are enough to meet the challenges 
of this life.  too often, they are awakened when they 
discover they are not.  they need someone greater.  He 
is that greater. 

then there are those who, recognizing they are 
spiritual creations, seek a connection with that realm.  
too often that connection centers on self, nature, 
idols and even people.  many of these are genuine in 
their quest, but deceived in their path.  "there is no 
other name under heaven given among men by which we 
must be saved."  acts 4:12  and whether that name be 
pronounced as Isa, Yeshua or Jesus, He is the only way.  
He is the long promised prophet and the mediator of the 
new and eternal covenant.  he was not only "son of 
mary".  He was also "son of God".  there is no other; 
none that have come before and none that have come 
after.

He performed the works testifying to who He was.  He is 
a miracle worker and a healer (still).  He gave sight 
to the blind and brought the dead back to life (still).  
He spoke the words which have life and give life.  He 
revealed "things kept secret from the foundation of the 
world."  matt 13:35  He lived and died that we might 
"know You, the only true God, and Jesus Christ whom You 



have sent."  john 17:3

i know the scriptures i believe in and so frequently 
quote are not held sacred by some.  but truth remains 
forever true.  seek and ye shall find.  draw near to 
God and He will draw near to you.  these statements are 
also scriptures which i could quote, but they are 
truth.  i urge you to follow these "truths" and see 
where they lead.  if one's heart is sincerely seeking 
the truth, God will reveal His Self to them.

do not cover yourself in dogmas and doctrines.  let 
truth emerge from behind those blinders you have 
adopted.  sadly, too many refuse to question their 
truth.  is it "the truth"?  "but their minds were 
blinded.  for until this day the same veil remains 
unlifted in the reading of the old testament, because 
the veil is taken away in Christ."  2 cor 3:14

Christ wants to take away that veil.  the veil on our 
hearts, the veil on our eyes, and the veil on our ears.  
i ask you, even beg you, don't risk such great a loss 
for such little effort.  our Father will meet you more 
than half way.  just let the word abba, father escape 
from your lips and He will answer.  will you accept His 
answer, "yes, Jesus is the way"?  "the way, the truth, 
and the life."  john 14:6

even as we who believe seek to dig deeper, we discover 
His goodness far surpasses all our imaginings and we 
desire only to please Him, to be like Him.  how often 
have i rejoiced in the scripture, "delight yourself 
also in the Lord, and He shall give you the desires of 
your heart."  psa 37:4  i thought, oh boy, everything i 



have ever wanted.  no.  He will not give us the desires 
of our evil heart.  He will replace our selfish desires 
with His desires.  then He will fulfill those desires.

this is not what i had planned for today but it is what 
He has brought forth.  what do they say about the best 
laid plans of mice and men?  if this what someone 
needed to hear this day, i bind all intervening spirits 
that might hinder.  i pray "the light of the gospel of 
the glory of Christ, who is the image of God, should 
shine on them".  2 cor 4:4
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